
 
 
 

December 7, 2022 
 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn: Filing Center  
201 High Street, S.E. 
P.O.  Box 1088  
Salem, OR 97308-1088 
 
RE: Supplemental Filing of Advice No. 22-32, Schedule 118 Income-Qualified Bill 

Discount Cost Recovery Mechanism Update 
 
Portland General Electric Company (PGE) submits this supplemental filing pursuant to 
Oregon Revised Statutes 757.205 and 757.210, and Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR) 
860-022-0025, for filing proposed tariff sheet associated with Tariff P.U.C. No. 18. PGE 
initially filed Advice No. 22-32 on November 14, 2022, with a requested effective date of 
January 1, 2023, which remains as filed. 
 
PGE is submitting this Supplemental Filing to correct an error in the Schedule 118 
Income-Qualified Bill Discount bill comparison file, submitted as part of the price update 
filing on November 14, 2022. The bill comparison file shows customer bills for a range of 
usage levels under the current Schedule 118 prices and the proposed Schedule 118 
prices. For non-residential customers, the $1,000 cap on Schedule 118 charges is 
maintained with the proposed price change and requires a change to the usage threshold, 
from 4,347,826 kWh to 877,193 kWh per bill. The kWh threshold was not updated with 
the proposed price change in the bill comparison file, inadvertently indicating larger bill 
impacts for PGE’s largest non-residential rate schedules (mainly Schedules 89 & 90). 
 
The sheet remains as filed. 
 
The correction did not affect PGE’s responses in its initial Advice Filing on November 14, 
2022, which requires PGE to satisfy the requirements of OAR 860-022-0025(2) and 860-
022-0030. 
 
The updated work papers will be provided in electronic format and sent separately. 
 
Please direct questions to Ashleigh Keene at ashleigh.keene@pgn.com and all formal 
correspondence and requests to pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 

\s\ Robert Macfarlane 
 

Robert Macfarlane 
Manager, Pricing and Tariffs 

Enclosure 

Portland General Electric 
121 SW Salmon Street• Portland, OR 97204 
portlandgeneral .com 
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